EJHS PTSCO Meeting Minutes May 9, 2011

Those in attendance were Christy Zettler & Tammy Osborne – Co-Presidents, Cherie Hall - Treasurer, Mrs. Granada – Principal, & Donna Woodrum – Secretary.

- The meeting began with a recap of the Kona Ice fundraiser for that day w/ approximately 1/3 of student participation. Mrs. Granada noted that about 700 students were on campus at the time with some being at JCTC and some of the Seniors being gone for the day. (Tammy later received and email from Kona Ice and shared w/ everyone that we made \$187.00 from the fundraiser.) We discussed having this fundraiser again during the Open House for the next school year with students and families being present. Mrs. Granada will advise once the date is confirmed.
- The minutes from last month's meeting were distributed.
- The Treasurer's Report noted \$360.88 as the current balance. However we spent \$94.99 on the Teacher/Staff luncheon which had not been deducted yet.
- The Teacher/Staff Appreciation luncheon was a success though we noted a few ways to improve for the next year. Mrs. Granada said everyone was appreciative.
- Still to date there are only two nominees for the SBDM for next year and the nomination period
 has ended. The elections will continue at planned though it is inevitable that these two people
 will be elected.
- Christy has confirmed the Zaxby's fundraiser date for Monday, May 23rd, 5-8pm. One adult needs to be present with any student who may be there to encourage receipts to be put into a bowl for EJHS PTSCO. We would net 10% of the sales from the receipts.
- It was brought to the attention of the PTSCO about not charging membership dues next year to encourage membership. Discussions were made and this may change at the Open House at the beginning of school. We may leave the dues as a volunteer donation/contribution rather than mandatory.
- It was decided to wait until the first of next school year to kick off trying the Bruster's Ice Cream fundraiser. We may try to get information over the summer and get it set up prior to the beginning of school.
- Also, it was decided that the current PTSCO officers will remain in effect until the beginning of
 next school year. We will hopefully get new parents from the middle school that may want to
 be actively involved. We will then hold the election at the beginning of the school year. We will
 continue to keep in contact w/each other via email & phone over the summer.

The meeting adjourned and with this being the last meeting of the school year no other meeting has been scheduled at this time. Have a safe and wonderful summer!

Donna Woodrum

Secretary